BOXBOROUGH SELECT BOARD
Meeting Minutes
June 11, 2021
APPROVED: November 29, 2021

PRESENT: Wes Fowlks, Chair; John Markiewicz, Member; Diana Lipari, Member; Les Fox, Member and Jennifer
Campbell, Member

ALSO PRESENT: Rajon Hudson, Assistant Town Administrator; and Kirby Dolak, BXB-TV Supervisor

At 5:00PM, Chair Fowlks called Select Board meeting to order, via ZOOM, pursuant to the procedures noted.

The documents discussed herein have been included with the file copy of the agenda packet for the above referenced date
and are hereby incorporated by reference.

ANNOUNCEMENTS
Chair Fowlks read the announcements

NEW BUSINESS

Meet and Interview Candidates for the Interim Town Administrator Position

The Board determined that tonight’s three interviews would be more freely formatted. There will be one more on Tuesday.
A decision will be made after the last interview.

a. Carter Terenzini

The Board was introduced to Carter Terenzini. The Board posed questions to which Mr. Terenzini responded.

He reviewed a time when he received negative feedback from neighbors, as roadwork started without prior notice and the
measures he took to remediate the situation. He spoke to his experience with developing organizations into functional teams
e.g. combining Planning and Conservation functions into the same physical space as the Health Agent and Building Inspector.
He outlined some of the measures taken to achieve a successful outcome. He has similarly combined these land use functions
in many towns successfully. He believes committees are more successful, if there is a clear line of communication and
administrative support available. For him, it is most important for Towns to grow from within. He explained his perspective
as to outreach with the business community; Town boards/committees; and Town staff, both formally and informally. Fire
and Police Chiefs should have the freedom to run their departments, but not giving them so much freedom that there is no
measure of control. He discussed the impact of a mistake he made years ago, regarding a union employee and the disciplinary
hearing. He proactively brought his error directly to his Board chair. The Board advised that they were hoping that the Interim
Town Administrator will help work on the union contracts and Fire Chief contract negotiations, aid in the compensation
classification study for unions if approved at Town Meeting, and help with some key hires in the Town, such as a new Town
Accountant. If chosen as Interim Town Administrator, he intends in the first thirty days he would speak with the Select Board
regarding his direction and priorities. Including the review of recent financials, reviewing Town Meeting results, the direction
provided by the Town audit, and discussions with Department Heads. Mr. Terenzini stated that it would be a challenge for
him to be in Town Hall five days a week, as he is not sure he would be needed full time. This could be discussed, if chosen.
The Town hopes the Interim Town Administrator will assist with the Fire Chief and unions contracts negotiations; the public
safety compensation classification study, if approved at Town Meeting; along with some key hires in the Town, such as a new
Town Accountant. The Board thanked Mr. Terenzini for his time.






